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Dear Ms. King:

Thank you for the opportunity to provide cornments on the proposed Co-
occuning Infrastruc-ture Measures. Based upon input from key stakeholders
representing the provider, county, state, and research agencies involved in the COSIG
infiastructure activities, Pennsylvania offers the following comments on the provider
fevel performance measures about the screening, assessnent, and treatment of co.
occuning disorders.

r Please clariff the instructions for data collection: ls it for all clients/patients seen
at your facility or only those clients/patients who are seen and enter treatment.
Many individuals are screened but not admitted for services. This is confusing.

r The first question will not provide clear information on the system of care within
the Commonwealth. As part of the statewide infrastructure development, the
state has published the co-occuning disorder competency criteria for all facilities
that are liensed to provide substance abuse and/or nental health services- The
goal is to rnove the entire behavioral health system toward the achievement of
core competency to serye individuals with a @-occurring disorder. Therefore,
our providers are licensed and credentialed as co-occuning competent which is
the initial step for creating a system of care where there is no wrong door for
accessing appropriate services. From this aspect, programs that are licensed
and credentialed to provide co-occuning services would not be accurately
reflected by the language utilized in this question.

r In Sections B - l, The requested information is not routinely collected by
providers currently. lt will require alterations to their data collection systems or
manual extraction of the information. This willcreate additional burden for our
provider system in collecting information that will not bd utilized for the
infrasfucture goals outlined in our grant proposal.

o The providers indicated that a point in time collection could be accomplished but
eryressed concem that the estimated time burden for ongoing collection should
be higher than estimated.
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r The need for accurate data is recognized and supported as a planning tool, but
concern is expressed that the burden of ongoing collection will result in
inaccurate data collection.

o In the policy section, it is recommended that the instructions should indicate who
is to complete this information for consistency across providers and states.

o lt would be helpful to clarifu what the data will be used for at the Federal level.
Our providers are being asked to cotlect extensive data with no feedback
regarding the purpose or intent of this requirement. lt will not be used at the
state level to rneasure our actual infrastructure development. This will be an
additional requirement for our provider system to meet Federal requirernents.

I hope the above commentslsuggestions are useful in finalizing the co-occuning
performan@ measures. Pennsylvania recognizes the need for accurate and useful
data to support funding co-occurring services when it does not create an additional
burden on the overextended provider system. lf you have any questions regarding the
above comrnents, please contact rne at (717t 783-8067 or via email at
rprimrose@state.pa.us. Again, thank you for the oppgrtunity to provide comments.

^,tr /2uL*
COSIG Project Director


